### **SHAC Minutes 11/16/2017**

#### **Members Present**

Kaylee Valencia, Allyson Deluna, Tonya Heard, Tracie Phillips, Charles Wagner, Pat Perdue, Molly James

#### Welcome and Introduction

M. James called meeting to order and welcomed the group. Members introduced themselves.

## **Approval of Minutes**

Correction made to members name under "Members Present". Motion to approve 9/19/2017 minutes made by P. Perdue. Seconded by C. Wagner.

# **Epinephrine Auto Injectors - SB 579**

M. James reported latest legislation regarding unassigned epinephrine auto-injectors. The draft Subchapter U of SB 579 establishes minimum standards for administering, maintaining, and disposing of epinephrine auto-injectors. M. James will begin the process of writing policy for stock epinephrine auto injectors.

#### The Rose

M. James reported on the next staff wellness event. The Rose Mammogram Event will take place in January at 5 campuses across the district. Staff will be able to schedule an appointment at any location. This service offers a convenient way for staff to receive this recommended yearly exam in a short period of time.

## **State Immunization Report**

M. James reported that the snapshot date for the state immunization report took place Oct. 27, 2017. The report for BISD showed 100% immunization compliance. The final report has been submitted to the state.

#### **Outdoor P.E. Class**

A grant was awarded to Rita Pintavalle, principal of Brazoswood High School, for Outdoor Adventures curriculum. The curriculum is currently being used in 2 ways: 1) wildlife and fisheries classes use it in CTE, 2) PE classes used it this year as a supplement. Adventures in Outdoor Education as a PE offering will eventually be a stand alone class once interest is high enough. Students will eventually be able to gain their hunter and boater safety licenses once instructors with those certifications are acquired.

## **Student Reports**

Brazoswood Student Council students, K. Valencia and A. Deluna, reported on events that have taken place at Brazoswood since the start of school. Students attended the blood drive conference where they were able to see how all of the components are utilized from a blood donation. Brazoswood is the biggest donor for the blood back.

Stuco was very prepared to implement the Texans Standing Tall program this year but they have run into some road blocks. One being Hurricane Harvey which pushed the program back and also, the coordinator they had been working with left. The program has been extended into January 2018.

T. Heard informed students that BACODA is interested in possibly putting students in their coalition. BACODA will be contacting them and T. Heard will help facilitate.

# **Adjourn** 4:30pm